




Introductions: Introductions were conducted for all locations.  We have now added the Lewiston Public Library to our list of available sites – Welcome!
Minutes of April 17, 2014 were reviewed. Motion to approve by Heather R. with a second from Cullen. Minutes were approved as submitted.
As suggested at our previous meeting, we will begin with Committee Updates:
Steering Committee:  Paula stated that the Steering Committee met on May 5, 2014 and received an update from the Project Committee. The Project Committee met on April 18 and May 2 to discuss reallocation with a number of agencies, including asking some agencies to go back and review their projects and whether they could reallocate or shift service dollars to operational dollars. Paula noted that the discussion on reallocation was the next agenda item under the Project Committee. Steering Committee will be meeting next Monday, May 19th.
Project Committee:  Heather L. reported out that she had posted the minutes of the April 18 and May 2 minutes on the Maine Homeless Planning website yesterday. The Committee was charged with reviewing the Quarterly Monitoring tool as well as making some initial recommendations on projects to be reallocated.  On April 18th, the Committee identified 14 projects for a total of $677,539 to be reallocated. They went through the list of projects to identify whether projects could reallocate SSO (Supportive Services Only) dollars to operational dollars and discussed the possibility of de-funding some projects because of attendance and performance issues.  Heather went through the list and noted that agencies were invited to the May 5th meeting to present on their project plans for reallocation. Projects were asked to go back to their agencies and review the recommendations and come up with a plan in 30 days. They were invited to attend a meeting on June 6, 2014 to discuss their options for reallocation or shifting of funding to operations.  Additionally, there was a list of questions about reallocation that was drafted to send to Lynn Morrow. This has not yet been sent out. It was suggested these be sent to the One CPD site first.
After Heather’s presentation there was a lot of discussion about the methodology to identify those projects recommended for reallocation. It was noted that during the NOFA preparation it was decided to reallocate all SSO projects and TH (transitional housing) projects that were NOT designated for DV, Youth and Veteran’s subpopulations.  Paula noted that there are only two SSO projects in the MCoC but the list included PH (permanent housing) and PSH (permanent supported housing) with the minutes stating that they had SSO funding. It was clarified that SSO is a project component like TH and PSH and that “supportive services” is a line item within a project budget, which is an allowable cost  for  PH, PSH, RRH (rapid re-housing) and TH.  It appears that two projects on the list are actually PH projects not TH as listed.  There are 7-8 PH or PSH projects on the list to be reallocated or recommended that the supportive services funding be shifted to operational dollars or that projects be reallocated entirely.  
Project Committee is recommending that 14 projects in the MCoC’s current portfolio be considered for reallocation, which is almost half of the total MCoC physical housing inventory. The decisions seemed to be made entirely on the type of funding involved, not on performance, or need. There was discussion about this proposal moving ahead very quickly and that perhaps this should be slowed down.  While the Project Committee has completed the hard work of making some initial recommendations, it was emphasized that this needs to be a careful planning process based on the needs of the MCoC.  The planning process is not completed and we have to consider the impact of putting the MCoC in jeopardy if we are not careful in our approach.  There is the concern that once a program is reallocated that clients may not meet the homeless definition in a new project and that the clients could be put at risk. 

Additionally, the planning grant is also tasked with the process of assisting with reallocation and there is currently the HUD TA (technical assistance) that is working on system mapping and performance measures. After much discussion, it was recommended that the reallocation discussion needs to wait, and what needs to be done first is the planning grant. The goal is that the Planning group will help develop a tool and a method to do reallocation and give a framework for the process. There will be a series of meetings over the next few weeks to do the planning.
Another suggestion was to have the Project Committee send out an e-mail to the projects advising them to wait and that reallocation discussions are temporarily on hold. It was suggested to use the scheduled meeting on June 6th for a MCoC Workshop and focus on what we want to do.  Heather R. suggested we request HUD TA for getting a clearer picture about what HUD wants us to do around reallocation and what sort of methodology would be expected. The discussion was that it would be helpful to have face to face HUD TA and would it be possible to get it in time for the June 6th Project Committee meeting?  A question was asked that the minutes seemed to indicate that projects were told they were going to be reallocated and this was not voted upon by the MCoC. This was clarified that the Project Committee was acting upon the direction of the MCoC and Steering Committee and the intent was to reallocate but they did not move forward without the approval and discussions in previous meetings. Asking for HUD TA is not part of the planning grant and MCoC can request TA for HUD to come to Maine and give an explanation of the methodology and rationale for what they expect us to do around reallocation.

There was discussion about the fact that we need to be clear what it is that we are asking from HUD and not get bogged down in the details.  Cindy asked who would put together the HUD TA request? She encouraged the request to be specific enough and detailed to our needs. HUD is now regionalized and has regional TA representatives.  We should identify 1-2 topics and then Steering will make the request to HUD.  It would be ideal to get 1-2 HUD regional TA representatives and meet on the phone to flesh out what we want to include in the TA request.

ACTION: A MOTION was made by Heather, seconded by Chet, to have MCoC request HUD TA for help with developing a Reallocation Methodology. Steering will meet to determine the specific details to be included in the request. PASSED without objection.
Scoring Committee: No report.
Resource Committee:  They will be meeting on Tuesday 5-20 and have not met since the last full MCoC meeting.

Data Committee:  The data committee reminded people about the HMIS Survey. Please take this if you have not done so! So far, only 19 have been submitted although there are over 200 end users. There was the Data Quality training on Monday, May 12th at HUD Headquarters in Boston and there was no representation from the MCoC, which is disappointing. HUD was very clear with providing information on the newly released Data Quality Standards, privacy and security and provided a lot of useful information.  The slides will be posted in the next few weeks and both COC Data committees should review this information in their meetings. Maine’s HMIS is ahead of the curve in many ways, but not in terms of data sharing, and this will impact our ability to develop a coordinated intake process, among other things.
Policy Committee:  The state legislature is now adjourned. They had hoped to overturn 40 of the governor’s vetos. They were only able to overturn 15 of them. The veto on the expansion of Medicare was not overturned.  At the Federal level, the House subcommittee released their funding recommendations with a 1% increase to Section 8, flat funding for McKinney Vento and a 30% cut to HOME funds. The Senate has not announced their recommendations yet. 
Ad Hoc Governance Committee:  Heather is working on the governance and she sent it out to Betty and Phil for another review. She broke out the project and scoring committees. It should be finalized by the end of the month. Heather will send it to Scott to post on the Maine Homeless Planning website so that it can be reviewed by everyone prior to the next meeting and then voted upon.

Statewide Homeless Council:  
· Homeless Voices for Justice is organizing “The Longest Day of Homelessness” for the summer solstice to help raise awareness. 
· The Shelter Funding Ad Hoc Committee is recommending a 3 to 4 year strategy to reorganize how shelters are funded in order to support operational costs and continue to focus on the Long Term Stayers initiative, working first with clients who have the longest stays and then those with shorter and shorter lengths of stay. Cullen asked that MCOC also lend support to this strategy.
· Another committee is looking at ways to fund shelters based on performance incentives, rather than on the current bednight based formula

· DHHS is moving to a single source data system for SA/MH information

· $3.6M has been allocated to decrease waiting lists for services for consent decree clients
· Dorothea Dix & Riverview are hiring a forensic psychologist

· PATH will focus more on Homeless, less on Forensic and Hospital clients

· John Gallagher of MaineHousing said that the 100 vouchers he made available for the Long Term Stayer/ LIHTC initiative have been waiting for 18 months now for the service component to be worked out – and now MaineHousing is conducting a survey of shelter clients to help determine what the service needs are. If something does not happen soon, MaineHousing will need to consider other ways that this resource could be used. 

· Josh O’Brien from Oxford Street Shelter reported that in 2013, the shelter focused on housing people, and they were able to house a record 700+ individuals, but the overall bednight counts did not change significantly. Now they are focusing in the Chronic Homeless and Long Term Stayers and already they are seeing dramatic decreases in bednights at the shelter.

MCOC Work Plan:  Paula noted that she drafted a 1 page summary from the work plan so that the full CoC is aware of the top priorities that Steering Committee has identified. Cindy gave an update earlier in the meeting on the Planning Grant and it is moving ahead. They are waiting for both City of Portland and MaineHousing’s legal departments to execute the contracts which should be any day now. The two consultants are TAC (Technical Assistance Collaborative) and Anne Gass and both will be working together to implement the scope of work. TAC will identify the “big picture” while Anne will be working on the smaller more intimate pieces i.e. written documents and writing up the policies, etc.  On June 9th there will be a joint stakeholder meeting with the CoC’s at Maine Housing. Also, there is a shelter forum on June 23, 2014 here at MaineHousing.

Announcements/updates:

Bread of Life Ministries has a new Executive Director; John Richardson. Welcome John!

There will be a Shelter Forum at MaineHousing on June 23rd from 9:00 to 4:00. All Shelter ED’s should plan to attend. One topic of discussion will be how shelters need to be more connected to the Continuum of Care.  

Other Business: None 

Next meeting:  June 19, 2014 from 1:00-3:00 pm at the Library Conference Rooms
Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  May 15, 2014


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 
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Continuum of Care








Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries), John Richardson (Bread of Life Ministries), Michael Tilton (ESM), Arwen Agee (VA), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Robert Jones (Preble Street), Phil Allen (Veteran Housing Services, Preble Street), Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Joe Locke (MaineHousing), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Betty King (Greater Bath Collaborative), Cary Huggins (Greater Bath Collaborative) 


Bangor: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Gail Garrow (OHI), Christine Roberts (HUD), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House)


Portland: Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Brian Bouford (VOA)


Lewiston: Karen Bate-Pelletier (Common Ties), Jeff Ahlberg (Common Ties), Robin Berube (Common  Ties)


Machias: Sharon Dean (Milbridge Harbor), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Sidney McPherson (?)


Presque Isle:  Ø


Farmington:  Ø
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